ATTACHMENT 2

From: McDermott, Joe 
Sent: Friday, November 06, 2015 10:06 AM
To: ZZGrp, Council Members <ZZCNCMEMBERS@kingcounty.gov>
Cc: Soohoo, Wendy <Wendy.SooHoo@kingcounty.gov>; Noris, Anne <Anne.Noris@kingcounty.gov>; Resha, John <John.Resha@kingcounty.gov>; Braddock, Shannon <Shannon.Braddock@kingcounty.gov>; Avila Mooney, Carrie <Carrie.Avila-Mooney@kingcounty.gov>; Evans, Elizabeth <Elizabeth.Evans@kingcounty.gov>; Domingo, Cindy <Cindy.Domingo@kingcounty.gov>; McMorris, Jeff <Jeff.McMorris@kingcounty.gov>; Swift, BrynDel <BrynDel.Swift@kingcounty.gov>; Nuber, Kimberly <Kimberly.Nuber@kingcounty.gov>; Smith, Sara <Sara.Smith@kingcounty.gov>; Goff, Tom <Tom.Goff@kingcounty.gov>; Muhm, Jeff <Jeff.Muhm@kingcounty.gov>
Subject: Budget Ordinances on 11/9 Council Agenda
Importance: High

Dear Colleagues:

[bookmark: _GoBack]I wanted to alert you all that Monday’s council agenda will include a number of time-sensitive budget appropriations ordinances (see below) that will all require amendments due to the current way that we are formatting amendments to the 2015/2016 budget ordinance. While it is my intent to work with staff to revise this format for next year, the current approach will require a series of technical and complex amendments and will require that we act on the amended appropriations ordinances in sequence. If any of the ordinances are deferred, or unexpected amendments affecting budget totals approved, action on all subsequent appropriation ordinances would need to be deferred.

Due to the time-sensitivity of these items and a large number of additional ordinances expected to be passed out of BFM in coming weeks, it is my expectation that the council will act on all of these ordinances without any amendments affecting budget totals being offered from the dais other than the technical amendments.  As such, please inform me or Wendy Soo Hoo of any amendments you intend to seek as soon as possible, hopefully by 2 p.m. today, Friday the 6th. 

The following appropriations ordinances will be in full council and require technical amendments and sequential action:

PO 2015-0414: The supplemental appropriation request is for 2015-2016 work on six bus operator comfort stations.  This capital project is part of Metro’s response to a citation by the Washington State Department of Labor & Industries (L&I), which found that comfort station facilities were inadequate.  The $1.1 million request includes:

1. Predesign funding only for Tukwila International Boulevard, Westwood Village and Vashon Island
1. Predesign and design funding for Sand Point Way/70th and the E-3 Busway
1. Predesign, design and construction funding for Eastgate

PO 2015-0415:  This ordinance would appropriate $2.2M moving from the parks operating levy fund to the parks, recreation and open space fund to fund the purchase of a Roads Services Division property for a Parks central maintenance shop. Parks determined that it would be most cost-effective and efficient to build a new central maintenance shop at the location of the existing shop at 3005 NE Fourth Street in Renton, on property owned by the Roads Division. This project was identified as a key goal for the voter-approved levy.

PO 2015-0420: This request is for $4.7M to replace a gas conveyance pipeline at Cedar Hills Landfill site in response to a December 2013 pipeline leak. The line break was repaired and is currently functioning. However, settling of waste fill material could result in instability in the future. This project would replace the existing pipeline. 

PO 2015-0421:  This ordinance would provide an additional $2.9 million in appropriation authority for two snow and ice material depot projects ($1.3M).  The balance of the funds ($1.6M) would be expended on covered materials storage sheds at seven additional sites around the County. The project is intended to enable more efficient and effective storm response. 

PO 2015-0431: This ordinance would authorize a supplemental appropriation of $34M to the Wastewater capital program to support the Sunset Healthfield Pump Station Replacement and Forcemain Upgrade project ($6.5M) and the Brandon Michigan CSO project ($27.4M). Both of these projects are mandatory-phased appropriation projects that are required to meet certain analysis and reporting standards prior to appropriation of funds for the next phase of work on the project. Both of these projects have nearly expended all of the funds appropriated for project design and need additional appropriations to continue work without delay. This is particularly important for the Brandon Michigan CSO project, which must meet certain milestones under the CSO consent decree. The necessary analysis appears to have been conducted. 

PO 2015-0419: This ordinance would appropriate $3.1M for the King County District Court Unified Case Management System project. This is in addition to $7.7M previously appropriated in the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget. The added cost is due to market conditions and increased knowledge of the project scope, including interfacing with the state’s court data exchange. After working with the state on planning a reliable method for exchanging district court data, the state is allowing King County to act as a pilot court for developing the data exchange. King County would be responsible for covering the cost of designing and implementing an interface with the State’s court information data exchange, which was not previously within the scope of the unified case management system project. The state legislature approved funding for the state’s side of the interface.

In addition to the ordinances described above, which will require technical amendments and sequential action, please note several other time-sensitive items that will be on the agenda for Monday – I also expect to take action on these items. Again, I request that you inform me or Wendy Soo Hoo today of any potential amendments.

PO 2015-0418: This request would appropriate $2.3M in MIDD excess fund balance to provide one-time support for: the LEAD (Law Enforcement Assisted Diversion) program; recovery-oriented housing for drug court participants; increased staffing in the Department of Public Defense in response to workload increases in the MIDD treatment courts;  expansion of school-based mental health and substance use disorder services; increased support for chemical dependency professional education; a required cost increase for UW Medicine-provided mental health services at the Youth Services Center; “peer bridger” services to help transition hospitalized individuals to community-based services; and purchase and distribution of Narcan opiate overdose antidotes to treatment agencies. This item will require a technical amendment to correct the number of FTE for the Department of Public Defense.

PO 2015-0413: This ordinance relates to the County’s declaration of substantial need to increase property tax levies by 1 percent in 2016 rather than the implicit price deflator. Under state law, the county may only increase property taxes by the lesser of 1 percent or the implicit price deflator – the implicit price deflator for 2016 is 0.251 percent. Under state law, the county is permitted to increase levies by 1 percent by enacting a finding of substantial need. Note that the 2015/2016 biennial budget assumes an increase of 1 percent in property tax levies in 2016 and according to OEFA, County property taxes would be reduced by $3.9 million in 2016 across a number of levy funds, including the General Fund.  Note that if the County uses the lower growth figure of 0.251 percent (the implicit price deflator), not only would the amount of property taxes collected in 2016 be reduced, but the base for calculating future property tax collections in future years would also be reduced.

Finally, note that proposed ordinances 2015-0409 through -0412 will also be on the council agenda, but I will request that these be deferred to the December 14th Council meeting. These are the annual ordinances related to property tax levies for 2016 for the county and other taxing districts within King County.

Thank you for your cooperation – and I look forward to returning to our previous method of writing supplemental budget ordinances in the New Year!

-Joe

Joe McDermott
King County Councilmember, District 8
Chair, Budget & Fiscal Management Committee
Vice Chair, King County Council
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